

"Welcome, Renew, Serve" Christ the King Lutheran Church, ELCA 601 S. Washington Street, Combined Locks, WI 920-788-6492 ctk@christ-the-king.org www.christ-the-king.org Summer Office Hours:

Monday—Thursday 8:00 am—3:30 pm Friday 8:00 am—Noon

Monday (09/18/17) Healthy Living Club 6:00-7:00 pm

NO Monday Evening Christian Education 6:30-7:30 pm

Kingdom Praise Choir Rehearsal 6:30—7:30 pm

Tuesday (09/19/17) Tuesday Morning Bible Study 9:30 am Gathering Room

Staff Meeting 10:45 am

Wednesday (09/20/17) NO Confirmation Meal or Class 6:00-7:30 pm

Thursday (09/21/17) King's Feast Potluck is back! Noon in Fellowship Hall

Friday (09/22/17)

Saturday (09/23/17) Men's Doughnut Whole Gangs Bible Study 8:00-9:30 am

No Basement Church Ladies Bible Study Begins 8:30-10:00 am

Sunday (09/24/17) Sunday Worship 8:30 & 10:15 am

Sunday School 8:30 & 10:15 am

Kid's Choir Practice 9:45-10:10 Classroom 5



Welcome Visitors! — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under.

Christ the King will lead worship in the Oshkosh Correctional Prison on Sunday October

<u>1st</u>. Background checks will have to be done in advance to clear attendees. Sign up early, we are limited on the number we can provide. This is a great opportunity. If you are interested, please sign up at the welcome desk and you will be contacted for the required personal information. The plan is to meet at church around 4:00 pm, have a bite to eat, car pool to the prison, provide two worship services for the inmates and return to CtK by 9 pm. Historically this has been a very moving and rewarding opportunity in ministry. Contact Jeff with questions <u>jeffotto2003@yahoo.com</u> or 450-2359.

<u>Are you a Thrivent Member</u>? Are you willing to use your Action Team Funds (\$250 twice a year) to benefit events at CtK? If so, please contact Julie Stoegbauer at 920-788-6492 ext. 107 or <u>istoegbauer@christ-the-king.org</u>. This is a great way to give to CtK & make our events even more awesome!

<u>King's Feast POTLUCK is BACK!</u> Join us (ages 18 & over) on Thursday, September 21st. Arrive 11:30 am for conversation & potluck begins at Noon. Bring a friend & a dish to pass. Musical Guest: JTDOG (John the Drummer on Guitar). See you there!

The altar flowers are provided by Keith & Barb Knapp in celebration of their 50th Wedding Anniversary! Congratulations!

<u>Altar Flowers!</u> Many dates are available! Please sign up in the binder on the Welcome desk. You may order an arrangement by either calling the information in the binder or provide your own flowers by 8:00 am the Sunday morning of the date you chose. Thank you very much for providing flowers to enhance our church environment.



<u>Habitat Interfaith Build</u> - We are looking for volunteers to help build our next house! Interested persons can sign up in the Narthex! For further questions, please contact Jim Weyers at kings-tools@sbcglobal.net If you are interested in providing items for meals for the volunteers, please see the sign up in the Narthex. Contact Penni Pautz if you have questions about donations. Thank you!

CtK Fall Craft Sale & Brat Fry! Saturday, October 14th from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm. Free Admission! All Are Welcome! We are need of some help! On Saturday, September 23 or 30th, we need help putting up 3 large wooden signs outside. On Friday, October 13th, we need help with set-up of tables. On Saturday, October 14th after 3:00 pm we need help with take-down. There is a sign up sheet near the Welcome Desk! Thank you!

<u>Attention: Craft Fair Participants!</u> Reminder to Sign Up! Our CtK Fall Craft Fair is <u>Saturday</u>, <u>October 14th</u>! We are reserving spots right now if you wish to be a vendor at the fair. Sign up sheets are on the Welcome Desk! All hand made crafts are welcome! Questions, please contact Deanna at 920-202-2420. Keep working on your inventory!

<u>Updating Office Help Volunteer List!</u> If you are interested in being placed on a list to volunteer to help in the office and/or help with office duties, please email Beth at bkington@christ-the-king.org or call 788-6492 Ext 100. We are need of a list of individuals to help with: volunteering for office coverage, copying, mailing help, Christian Education prep work, bulletins boards and various other office tasks. Some tasks can be completed at your home! Thank you!

<u>Fall Classes</u>! Baptismal Class is scheduled for Thursday, October 19th from 6:30—8:00 pm. New Member Class is scheduled for Thursday, November 2nd from 6:30—8:30 pm. Child care is available per request. Sign up on the Welcome Desk!

SAVE THE DATE ~ TRUNK or TREAT & CHILI COOK-OFF! SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29th from 4:00-6:00 pm. No Green Bay Packer game! Watch for more information!

Note: The Prayer Partner Meet and Greet on Sunday, September 24th has been cancelled.

Fox Cities CROP Hunger Walk! Ending Hunger One Step at a Time! **Sunday, October 8th at 1:00 pm.** Registration 12:30 pm at Memorial Presbyterian Church. Stop by the table in the Narthex for more information or contact Kristin or Paul Girod at 766-3538. www.crophungerwalk.org/appletonwi

For the fall---Loaves and Fishes Food Pantry is collecting pickles, miracle whip and dish soap. If you can help, please place items in the shopping cart between the Narthex and Fellowship Hall. Thank you for your donations!

Next Homeless Connection Volunteer Opportunity! Our next Spaghetti Dinner will be Tuesday, October 31st from 4-7 pm! Great night to get the family or friends together! We are looking for volunteers to serve and/or provide the ingredients for the meal! Looking for donations of large cans of green beans, large jars of spaghetti sauce, large boxes of Wheat Spaghetti Noodles, Frozen Meatballs or ground beef, garlic bread & of course yummy desserts! If you can help, check out the kiosk for more info. We appreciate all you do to help the Fox Valley Community! Thank you for the great response of donations for last month!

Have a new picture? Moved? No longer are using your landline? We are Updating our CtK On-line Member Directory! We would like to make sure we have your current information & pictures in our membership directory. Please send us a jpeg picture with your name(s) and any changes to your address, phone numbers or email addresses to Ruth at Rnelson@christ-the-king.org